

MINUTES OF THE STRAWBERRY HILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE

MEETING, HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 11 JULY 2018 AT 6PM

PRESENT

David Cornwell	Pam Crisp
Mike Allsop	Peter Lamb
Julia Fiehn	Andrew Miller
June Collins	Neil Coburn
Jeremy Thomas	Cllr Butlin

1. Apologies for absence: Cathy Bird, Teresa Read, Sam Kamleh, Siobhan Oktay.

Declaration of interest: As previously declared.

2. Minutes of the last meeting: agreed and David signed a copy.

3. Matters arising: Village Plan – following the change of council control Siobhan will update the committee at the September meeting.

Speeding on Waldegrave Road – David asked Cllr Butlin to follow this up. Mike Allsop said the University supports the installation of a new pedestrian crossing near the main entrance. Village Groups Forum – Peter said the campaign against single use plastic was the main issue and he will resend his update.

4. Bulletin 167: Julia will complete amendments and send to the printers tonight. A trial of including envelopes for subscriptions will be completed in Orford Gardens. David thanked Julia for her work on the bulletin.

5. Bulletin advertising: Julia confirmed that we have 6 advertisers for this issue. One is a new advertiser. .

6. Follow up from Away Day: Pam circulated minutes from the Away Day. Neil has set up the Facebook group and started to invite members. The committee agreed unanimously to progress Fortescue Park's group membership.

7. CPZ consultation: Following the consultation it has been decided that all roads will be included in a 10:00 to 4:30 zone.

8. Planning: Mike said that an appeal has been submitted on time scales with regard to the Ajanta application. The Radnor Gardens cafe canopy has been approved. 20 Waldegrave Gardens – a new application has been submitted for a more discreet extension.

9. SMU liaison group: Mike and Peter attended a meeting on 10 July. There are no further developments with regard to the Masterplan. The priority is now to upgrade existing student accommodation. The university have met informally with the new council leader who is an alumnus. They plan to complete another travel survey in the autumn and we will press for a re-focus on a green travel plan. Runners on the pavement are still an issue. Heavy vehicles have been using the entrance opposite Southfield Gardens potentially causing damage to tree roots.

10. Safer neighbourhoods: Data is available on crime details but this is no longer circulated. It was suggested we could make the links to the data available via Facebook etc.

Signed

Date

11. Treasurers report: Circulated by Cathy via email

(Statement 255, 12 June 2018)

Deposit Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 7 March 2018	£4,560.33
Balance today	<u>£4,561.12</u>

Current Account:

Balance at the time of the last meeting on 7 March 2018	£1,393.67
---	------------------

Add income:

Subscriptions	£460.00
Donation (Phelps)	£100.00
LBRuT	£500.00

Total income	£1,060.00
---------------------	------------------

Deduct expenditure:

London Forum	£19.00
Christmas tree	£360.00
Brass plaque for planter	£43.62
AGM (2017)	£193.75
Stag Printing	£540.00
AGM (2018)	£191.80

Total expenditure	£1,348.17
--------------------------	------------------

Net cash increase / (decrease)	(£288.17)
--------------------------------	-----------

Balance today	<u>£1,105.50</u>
----------------------	-------------------------

12: Summer event 2 September: Andy said that a time of 3 to 5pm has been agreed with the cafe and he will design a poster. The brass band ensemble will cost £200. Neil will provide a table and containers for squash etc. June will help Pam with the purchase of children's snacks.

13. Any other business: David said he will be away from Tuesday for three weeks and he asked for help with watering the planter. June agreed to create a rota.

14. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 26 September 2018 at 6:30pm

The meeting closed at 6:55pm

Signed

Date